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Executive Director
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6-8 Amwell Street

London EC1R IUQ






          24TH February 2009

Subject :  Criminal Defamation – Portugal

Dear Dr. Callamard,

I enclose a copy of an e-mail I have sent today to Dr. Rachel Ehrenfeld which I hope describes the situation which concerns me.
The purpose of my letter is twofold, one is to ask you whether Article XIX would be able to put me in touch with a London chambers who would be prepared to work pro bono on my behalf to file a lawsuit against the Portuguese State in the English Courts for bringing an illicit case against me in breach of human rights, which my Portuguese lawyer believes is possible, and/or to lodge a complaint at the ECHR at the due time.

The second aspect of my letter is to say that during the course of fighting my case in Portugal I have been fortunate enough to come into contact with an academic, Professor Antonio Pedro Dores, a sociologist and professor at Lisbon University who has himself been a target of attack under Portugal’s insidious and persecutory anti-defamation laws, as being head of the observatory on prisons he reported cases of torture, and other serious failings, in Portugal’s jails.  I understand he might be interested in working with Article XIX in Portugal, which for some reason seems to have remained off every organisation’s radar, although Amnesty is aware of this particular case.  He is director of  ACED (Association for the prevention of exclusion through development).
His brilliant and dedicated advocate who defended him entirely from conviction, I am now privileged to have at the front of my battle, and who is anxious to bring Portugal to account in the English Courts.

Lastly, I am preparing a country report on Portugal, drawing on my own experience and that of my case, and of other cases I have come into direct contact with, plus research I have done, which I would very much like to send you in due course.   I also believe it important for me to divulge such information to the press.  I was thinking in terms of the Economist.  Would you have any guidance for me on this front?

I do apologise for bombarding you like this with several requests when I can well imagine how many demands there must be for your attention.  I can only say in my defence that I have been writing to MEPs and organisations for advise and guidance for well over a year and come up against nothing but stone walls, and the disillusion has made me bold, though I trust not discourteous.   
Yours sincerely,

Serena Wylde

e-mail: serenajwylde@aol.com 
